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DISTRICT DIRECTORS 
 

Gold Wing Road Riders Association 

We welcome all riders, no matter what make or model 

you ride! 

Good afternoon to all members and chapter directors and staff. 

I'm happy to announce that Chapter A is now and active.  The new chapter director is Don Hatley and 

Todd McLain is the Assistant Chapter Director , Charles Butters as Treasure and Michael Briese as 

Membership Coordinator.  Chapter A meets at the IHOP in Renton, Washington on the 4th Saturday of 

every month. 

We encourage everyone to stop by and congratulate all of them and welcome back Chapter A. 

It's necessary that all chapters put the flyers for the rallies and events in their newsletter every 

month.  Then send one copy to the district director and one copy of your news letter to the 

webmaster every month.  Thanks to you these should help us get more members to all of our events.  

We have something going on every month.  Thanks  

Upcoming events for June and July  

× June 10th Chapter D DUCK HUNT  

× June 23to 25th Chapter R BLUE MTN RENDEZVOUS  

× June 24th  Chapter Q CRAZY RIDE  

× JUNE 23RD TO 25TH  OREGON DISTRICT RALLY AT SILVER LAKE, OR 

× JULY 20TH TO 22ND WASHINGTON DISTRICT RALLY  

                 CHRISTMAS IN JULY  

× August 17th to 19th  REGION I RALLY  and Swap Meet  

                 TILLAMOOK OREGON  

Don't forget it takes all of us members to make a District great!!!!!!!  

Ride Safe and have FUN  

Garry and Maxine Alexander 

Washington District Directors 

gwvt68c@gmail.com 

253-677-7812 

Have Fun and be Safe  
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ASSISTANT DISTRICT DIRECTORS 

 
Whatôs in your Newsletter? 

 
Hi All.  I was asked the other day to review all 
chapter newsletters the past two months and 
see what is in them and what needs to be in 
them. WOW did I get an eye opening on what is 
not there. First off I found that we have less 
than 40% of the region chapters that even have 
a newsletter. 
 

It is in the officers hand book and I have copied that part here so you can see. (Newsletters should be 
distributed at least monthly to all Chapter participants.) The reason that we are required to do this is 

we told the IRS when GWRRA was formed that we would and that we must 
provide Rider Education Articles. But most of all it is because it is one of the best 
ways to keep our member in the know. Listed below I have put in what is 
suggested to be in if you are doing the Newsletter Award. Even if you are not 
these are things that should be in them. I see when reviewing newsletters that we 

has no (0%) listing of Region Rally or District Rallies. How do our members know of the rallies or even 
our own chapter fund raisers if we do not list them? 
 
We need to do a better job of communicating with our members, so we get more coming to all the great 
fun we are having. Next time you look at your chapter newsletter check to see if the list provided here is 
in yours. If you do not have one ask the Chapter Director why we do not have one. Or even better 
volunteer to be the one to put it together. 
 
GWRRA Newsletter Award Items 
Front Page (* - items must be on the front page in order to receive credit) 
* Chapter name, initials or associated logos * Gold Wing Road Riders Association or the initials/letters 
GWRRA * GWRRA Logo (current Logo with trademark symbol) * District designation or associated logo * 
Region letter designation or associated logo * Month and year of the newsletter * Date, Time, and 
[ƻŎŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ aƻƴǘƘƭȅ DŀǘƘŜǊƛƴƎ ϝ /ƘŀǇǘŜǊ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊǎΩ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ϝ D²ww! aƻǘǘƻ 
Other thing Pages should have these: 
Director GWRRA Name, Region Directors Name, District Directors Name, Chapter Officers and Team 
Listing 
Articles from: 
Chapter Director, Assistant Chapter Director, Chapter Rider Educator, Chapter Membership 
Enhancement Coordinator, Chapter Couple of the Year, Chapter Participant (other than a Chapter 
Officer) 
WhatΩǎ ƘŀǇǇŜƴƛƴƎΚΣ Calendar of Events/List of Upcoming Rides, Region/District Event Listing, GWRRA 
Membership Join Date of Participants (month and year), Chapter Participant Birthdays & Anniversaries, 
Chapter Activity Photos (tasteful utilization, depicts Chapter Life), Chapter Participant Awards and 
Member Recognition 
 
Bob Minor 
GWRRA Region MEC and WA ASST. DD 
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ASSISTANT DISTRICT DIRECTORS 

Jesse and Eva Valentine 

District Rally is almost here and we are going crazy trying to get it 
all done.  Games, food, and fun ς itΩs all out there.  You just have to 
come to Cashmere to have this fun.  Mike said that we have 

signups coming in and itΩs looking good.  If you find that you have nothing to do at District you can help 
with almost anything going on.  Remember that we are only a few miles to Leavenworth and Wenatchee 
and there is always something going on. 
 
Please check the District Web page for more information on what is going on in the Region all the way to 
Region rally.  Check chapter web sites for more things to do. 
 
Eva and I are looking forward to see you all at District.  Let the fun begin. 
 
Thanks 
 

Jesse & Eva Valentine hvalk.58@gmail.com 

Wa Z Dir 

Wa Assistant Dir 

We are in it for Friends Fun and knowledge (Safety First) 

 
 

 

mailto:hvalk.58@gmail.com
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DISTRICT TREASURER 

 

HURRY!    HURRY!!    

HURRY!!!  

THE DEADLINE FOR 

ñCHRISTMAS IN JULYò IS 

FAST APPROACHING  

Pre-Registration Deadline is July 1st 
 

The 2017 Washington District Rally is coming up real soon, July 20-22, at the Chelan County Events 

Center in Cashmere.  The District Staff is putting together the final touches.  FUN! We have some great 

things planned.  Chapter N is putting together some fantastic rides throughout the area.  There is some 

real good riding around Cashmere.  Chapter O will be spear-heading the Bike Show which will be 

downtown.  Chapter L will be running the Light Parade and Light Show.  FUN! Chapter Z is cooking, 

cooking, cooking.  And the Head Chef, Bijou, is putting together a scrumptious Turkey dinner with all the 

trimmings for the Saturday dinner.  I have heard from the North Pole, that Santa will be making some 

appearances throughout the weekend spreading some joy.  FUN! Chapter Z is also putting together the 

bike and trike games.  From what I hear it sounds like the games will be very, very fun.  We are going to 

have some people games and some quarter bingo.  And we have some great entertainment.  Riley from 

LŘŀƘƻΣ ǘƘŜ ȅƻǳƴƎ Ƴŀƴ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƻƴ D²ww!Ωǎ Dƻǘ Talent at Wing Ding last year will be singing for us.  

WOOHOO!!  This guy is really good. FUN! We will have a brown bag auction with some really good stuff.  

And of course, we have a grand prize of $1000.  That would be nice to win that, huh?  Oh, did I say FUN!  

So come join us.  The rally is right in the middle of the state so it is accessible from everywhere.  

If you have any questions, give me a call or email.  There are flyers available at your Chapters and on line 

at www.gwrra-wa.org. 

Mike and Bijou White 

GWRRA WASHINGTON DISTRICT TREASURER 

360.340.2588 Cell 

360.275.0461 Home 

mikew@wavecable.com/bluebaby370@gmail.com 

 

  

mailto:mikew@wavecable.com/bluebaby370@gmail.com
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Rider Educator 

 

I guess I was a little vague on what caused my accident on Easter 

Sunday.  In my opinion, it was not making multiple way points in my route 

plan within the Garmin GPS.  I also did not stop and just cancel the route to 

Monroe.  Once we crossed under I-90, the GPS was zooming in and telling 

me to turn around, not allowing me to zoom out to ensure I had not already passed our turn point.  

Thank you everyone for your support during that time.  It could have been a serious accident very easily. 

Be very cautious out there.  Not only has it become Riding season, it is Road Construction 

Season.  Your favorite road that you have been on a thousand times, is now being ground up and 

resurfaced.  Be very careful on I-5, North bound and South bound, from Mile Marker 127 to 136.  This is 

from just south of Tacoma Mall to Fife.  There is some serious road constructions going on.  They are 

shifting the lanes almost every week to what was the shoulder with some serious storm grates to 

shifting the other way with new and different hazards.  Give yourself more room and time to react to all 

road hazards. 

¢ƘŜ ƴŜǿ ōŀōȅ ƛǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƎŀǊŀƎŜ ǿƛǘƘ ƴŜǿ ǇŀǊǘǎ ŦƻǊ ƘŜǊ ƻƴ ōŀŎƪ ƻǊŘŜǊΦ  ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ǿƘŀǘ ƘŀǇǇŜƴǎ ǿƘŜƴ 

you purchase her just before riding season.  Watch out for Terri and us showing up on her. 

 ά/ƻǾŜǊ ŀƴȅǘƘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ǳǎŜ ƭŀǘŜǊ ƛƴ ƭƛŦŜέ 

Dennis & Terri Black 
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  MOTORIST AWARENESS 

 BEING NOTICED 

Lƴ мффл ŀ ǊŜǎŜŀǊŎƘ ōȅ .Ǌƻƻƪǎ ϧ DǳǇǇȅ ǎƘƻǿŜŘ άthat drivers who also ride motorcycles 

and those with family members or close friends who ride are more likely to observe motorcyclists and 

less likely to collide with themέΦ 

We could combine the above with an endeavor to inform the public that motorcyclists are currently on 

the roads and their numbers are going to increase with the fairer weather.  Ok, how are we going to do 

that?  Well, we have: 

¶ DƛǾŜƴ tƻǿŜǊtƻƛƴǘ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƻ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ ŘǊƛǾŜǊΩǎ ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǘǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ ŎƭŀǎǎŜǎ 

¶ Given speeches at community meetings 

¶ Made our presence known on chapter rides, meetings, and socials 

¶ Supported community functions (Ride for Kids, Toys for Tots, Veterans Day parades, etc) 

¶ Newspaper articles 

¶ Public Service Announcements on the radios. 

bƻǿ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ǘǊȅƛƴƎ ŀ ƴŜǿ ǘǿƛǎǘΦ  [ŜǘΩǎ ƎƛǾŜ ǘƘŜ ȅƻǳƴƎǎǘŜǊǎ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ Ŏŀƴ ǿƻǊƪ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƴ 

show their parents.  How about some pictures of motorcycles to color?  The following are pictures of the 

coloring booklet which is created on a single sheet of paper, folded in quarters: 

  

(before being folded)   (after folded and placed in sandwich bag with crayons) 

These can be easily printed off at home.  The crayons are an additional treat for youngsters traveling on 

a trip with their parents.  A lot of restaurants have crayons available, so the booklet by itself would 
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suffice.  I have distributed these booklets to ƻǘƘŜǊ ǇŀǘǊƻƴΩǎ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǇŀǊŜƴǘΩǎ ŀǇǇǊƻǾŀƭ ŀǘ 

several chapter meetings locations and they have been very well received.  I encourage each chapter to 

consider this method of motorcyclist awareness so more people are looking out for us.  Maybe the 

parent will observe a motorcycle of the style or color that their child showed them. 

If you need help with the booklet or reference to supplies, please contact me at (253) 224-6420 or e-

mail at parrv@msn.com.  

Remember, May was Motorcycle Awareness month, but each day is Motorist Awareness time. 

Vic Parr 

Motorist Awareness 

WA District 

 

  

mailto:parrv@msn.com
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Leadership/ Membership Training 
Roy and Pearl McKenzie 

 

Remembering Names 

 

Deep within your brain, a section called the hippocampus acts as a gatekeeper. 

The brain sorts memories and decides whether data is significant enough to pass into long-term 

memory. Important memories are filed away in the cerebral cortex, the outer layer of the brain 

where a vine-like maze of billions of nerve cells communicate via electrical and chemical 

impulses to retain information. Less important thoughts (such as tasks you have to do today, but 

will likely never think of again) are filed into short-term memory, used, and then discarded. 

Researchers believe that sometimes memories fail because the information isn't filed properly. 

Sometimes the breakdown comes when you try to retrieve the memory. Like many other things 

in life, improving your memory skills takes practice. 

 
In the Memory Book, Harry Lorayne and his team offer some informative tips to help 

remember people's names. A couple of their points are expanded below for your pondering: 

 
1. Face and  Name Association 

Examine a person's face discretely when you are introduced. Try to find a unique or unusual 

feature - ears, hairline, forehead, eyebrows, eyes, nose, mouth, chin, complexion, etc. Create an 

association between that characteristic, the face, and the name in your mind. The association 

may be to link the person with someone else you know with the same name. Perhaps you will 

link that person to an image of the motorcycle they ride.  You may even associate a rhyme or 

image with a name. For instance, one way to remember Guy Drake may be to think of a "male 

duck." 

 
2. Repetition 

When you are introduced, ask the person to repeat their name or repeat what you heard to 

ensure accuracy. ("Nice to meet you,_" is always a great way to  start.).  Use that person's name 

throughout the conversation without overdoing it. If the name is unusual, ask how it is spelled or 

where  it comes from. Exchange business or calling cards if appropriate.  The more often you hear and 

see the name, the more likely it is to sink in. The more links and associations you discover, the 

easier that "file" of information will be to retrieve from your memory when needed. You can even 

make notes on their card so you can look up those important details later! 

 
Some of the Dale Carnegie programs teach a "conversation stack" to help you visualize and link 

information as you get to know someone. For example, you could visualize that person or couple 

on their motorcycle. The motorcycle is pulling a trailer. Inside that trailer are objects that help 

you remember something about the person's city of residence, chapter, career, family, hobbies, 

etc. As you learn more about the person, you can keep stacking objects in their trailer so you can 

visualize the various aspects of your conversation. The more you learn, the more associations 

you can make with your own interests, common people connections, etc. to help catalog that 

information in your brain even more effectively. 
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These methods for remembering names are fairly simple and obvious, but are extremely 

important considering the volume of the information being processed through your brain 

(knowingly and unknowingly) every day. Be patient and practice often! 

 

  Ride safe, have fun 

Roy McKenzie 

District Trainer  
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District Webmaster 

¸ƻǳΩǊŜ ƴƻǘ ŀƭƻƴŜΧ 

 

/ŀǊŜŦǳƭ ƻƴ ǿƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ŎƭƛŎƪΧ 

Have you received a notice to update a program on your computer? Other than a Windows patch or 

ǳǇŘŀǘŜΦ LΩƳ ǘŀƭƪƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ƭƛƪŜ ŀƴ ŀƴǘƛ-ǾƛǊǳǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳΣ ƻǊ ŀƴ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳΦ LΩƭƭ ǇƛŎƪ ƻƴ 

!ǇǇƭŜ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ƛǘΩǎ ǿƘŀǘ L Ƨǳǎǘ ǿŜƴǘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǎƻ ƛǘΩǎ ŦǊŜǎƘ ƛƴ my memory. 

LΩǾŜ Ǝƻǘ ƛ¢ǳƴŜǎ ƛƴǎǘŀƭƭŜŘ ƻƴ Ƴȅ ŎƻƳǇǳǘŜǊ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ƳŜ ǘǊŀŎƪ Ƴȅ /5Ωǎ ŀƴŘ ŎƻǇȅ ǘƻ Ƴȅ ƛtƻŘ ƳǳǎƛŎ ǇƭŀȅŜǊΦ 

Every once in a while, I get the notice that the program has a patch and needs to be updated on my 

computer. Not a problem because I know I have the application and have installed/patched it several 

times. 

²ƘŜƴ ǘƘŜ ǳǇŘŀǘŜ ǿƛƴŘƻǿ ǇƻǇǎ ǳǇΣ LΩƳ ǾŜǊȅ ŎŀǊŜŦǳƭ ǘƻ ǊŜŀŘ ŜǾŜǊȅ ƭƛƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƴƻǘƛŎŜΦ ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ 

there are a few check boxes that are by default checked, asking if I want to download additional 

ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƘŀǘ !ǇǇƭŜ ƛǎ ŀŦŦƛƭƛŀǘŜŘ ǿƛǘƘΦ LǘΩǎ ƴƻǘ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ŀƴŘ Řƻ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ŀǎ ōǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ ŀƎǊŜŜƳŜƴǘǎ 

between Apple and the other companies come and go. The most common additional software it asks to 

ƭƻŀŘ ƛǎ /ƘǊƻƳŜΣ DƻƻƎƭŜΩǎ ōǊƻǿǎŜǊΦ  

I accidently didnΩǘ ǳƴ-ŎƘŜŎƪ ƛǘ ƻƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ ƛǘ ƭƻŀŘŜŘ /ƘǊƻƳŜ ƻƴ Ƴȅ ŎƻƳǇǳǘŜǊΦ LŦ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŀǎƴΩǘ ōŀŘ ŜƴƻǳƎƘΣ ŀǎ 

/ƘǊƻƳŜ ǿŀǎ ƭƻŀŘƛƴƎ όŀƴŘ ƛǘ ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ƎŜǘ ŎŀƴŎŜƭƭŜŘ ƻǳǘΧύΣ ƛǘ ŀƭǎƻ ƻŦŦŜǊŜŘ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ƻǘƘŜǊ ŀǳǘƻƳŀǘƛŎŀƭƭȅ 

checked options which included some anti-virus programs, an address book database, and some other 

odd-ball applications. These options just kept coming for hours. I was going to try Chrome when it got 

ŘƻƴŜΣ ŦƛǊǎǘ ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘ ǿŀǎ άƻƻǇǎΧ ōǳǘ ǿƘȅ ƴƻǘΧέΦ  .ǳǘΣ ŀŦǘŜǊ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ƳǳƭǘƛǇƭŜ ǇƻǇ-up windows that kept 

asking for this or that to automatically get loaded, I finally said enough. When Chrome finally finished, I 

uninstalled it. And that was another nightmare. Chrome is so invasive that it linked itself to just about 

ŜǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎΦ ²ƘŜƴ L Ŧƛƴŀƭƭȅ ǳƴƛƴǎǘŀƭƭŜŘ ƛǘΣ L ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ ƛƴǘŜǊƴŜǘ ōǊƻǿǎŜǊ ŀǘ ŀƭƭΧ ƴƻƴŜΦ {ƻΣ ŦǊƻƳ ŀƴ 

install disk, I found an old copy of Internet Explorer that worked just enough and long enough for me to 

download and install the most recent copy of IE. 

Most people start to install software and automatically just chŜŎƪ ǘƘŜ ΨhYΩ ƻǊ ΨLƴǎǘŀƭƭΩ ōǳǘǘƻƴ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ 

reading the installation pop-ǳǇ ǿƛƴŘƻǿǎΦ .ȅ ƴƻǘ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ǿƘŀǘΩǎ ǘƘŜǊŜΣ ƛǘ Ŏŀƴ ǉǳƛŎƪƭȅ Ŧƛƭƭ ȅƻǳǊ ƘŀǊŘ ŘǊƛǾŜ 

ǳǇ ǿƛǘƘ ΨōƭƻŀǘǿŀǊŜΩΧ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛǎ ŜȄŎŜǎǎƛǾŜ ǎƻŦǘǿŀǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǳǎŜ ŀƴŘ ŀƭƭ ƛǘ ŘƻŜǎ ƛǎ ǘŀƪŜ ǳǇ ǎǇŀŎŜ ƻƴ 

your hard drive. 
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So, the moral of this story is this. When you install a software package, whether you select it or buy it, 

read the installation pop-up boxes and look for those semi-hidden check boxes that offer some other 

software to get automatically instalƭŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǿƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ǿŀƴǘΦ .ȅ ŦƛƴŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƳΣ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ƪƴƻǿ ǿƘŀǘ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ 

getting and you get the chance to un-ŎƘŜŎƪ ǘƘŜ ōƻȄ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǿŀƴǘ ƛǘΦ 

¢ŜŎƘƴƻƭƻƎȅ ƛǎ ƎǊŜŀǘ ōǳǘ ŎŀǊŜ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƳƳƻƴ ǎŜƴǎŜ ƴŜŜŘǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀǇǇƭƛŜŘΧ 

{ŀŦŜ ŎƻƳǇǳǘƛƴƎΧ 

Ted Moore  

District Webmaster 

webmaster@gwrra-wa.org  

#113535 
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REVITILIZATION OF GWRRA WA-A 
Vic Parr 

Not long ago we were wondering where the first GWRRA chapter in Washington state was headed.  Rumors had it 

fading into the lost chapters like so many due to dwindling membership and/or lack of interest in leadership.  With the 

continued support of the District staff (Garry Alexander (District Director) and Bob Minor (Assistant District Director)) 

who assumed the position of the Chapter Director for several months and then the renewed interest of Chapter 

members, the chapter was brought up from the ashes like the Phoenix bird. 

This reporter/editor was present at the latest meeting where a Chapter Director (Don Hatley) was sworn in along with 

several other chapter officers.  At this writing the only primary position that was 

open was the Rider Educator.  This is a crucial chapter office and offers the 

necessary education and guidance of the continued knowledge level attainment of 

the chapter members. 

The installation of the new officers was celebrated by many members from other 

chapters.  There were a total of 28 attending individuals who applauded the 

appointed officers and joined in the information sharing.  Door prizes where won 

and 50/50 cash was awarded before the meeting was ended and a traditional Chapter A ride was attended by several 

interested members.  

Chapter A will continue meeting at the IHOP restaurant at 610 Rainier Ave South in 

Renton with a meeting starting at 9:00 am and the restaurant open for breakfast 

starting at 6:30 AM.  They invite all motorcycle riders of any make to come and join 

them for a fun time. 
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WASHINGTON CHAPTER GATHERINGS 

Chapter Mascot Week Day Time Location Contact Phone E-mail 

A Apes 4 SAT 8am Seattle Don Hatley 253-941-5674 dhatwaa@comcast.net 

B Bees 1 SAT 8am Bremerton Robert & Helen Liddell 360-275-0461 rkliddell@earthlink.net  

D Duck 2 SUN 8am Aberdeen Steve & Mary Carey  smcarey1984@comcast.net 

E Eagle 3 SAT 8am Bellevue Ron & Lana Peck 425-908-7321 ron@peckmanor.com  

H Hound Dog 2 TUE 6pm Lynden Gilbert & Victoria Gunderson 360-592-2142 barjoel@tfm312.com 

I Cow 3 SUN 8am Olympia Ronald & Dianna Hemmi 253-686-7029 waicd@gwrrawqai.org 

L Looney 
Tunes 

2 SAT 9am Kennewick Mike & Janet Turner 509-845-1069 Mike99336@hotmail.com 

M Mountain 
Lion 

1 SAT 8am Toppenish Sherre & Arlie Holden 509-305-1278 sherreholden@hotmail.com 

N Wing Nuts 3 SUN 8am Spokane Lori Ann & Lewis Robertson 360-801-3280 mmloriann@gmail.com 

O Orca 4 SAT 8am Port Orchard Ken & Tammi Smith 360-440-6357 ksmith6737@msn.com 

P Panda 3 SAT 1pm Longview Jerry & Judy Thompson 360-261-0629 jernjud@gmail.com 

Q Koala 2 SAT 8am Puyallup Rusty & Nancy Boyatt 253-312-0851 chevyguy-slm10@hotmail.com 

R Road 
Runner 

1 SAT 9am Walla Walla Jim & Laura Young 509-337-6562 tjyoung@centurylink.net 

V Frog 1 TUE 6pm Auburn Joe & Patty Diambri 253-630-8463 J_diambri@yahoo.com 

X Phoenix 1 SAT 10:30am Vancouver Mike & Vicki Miller 360-666-2569 miller99val@msn.com 

Z Chickens 2 SAT 6pm Centralia Jessie & Eva Valentine 360-888-0546 hvalk.58@gmail.com 

  

mailto:dhatwaa@comcast.net
mailto:rkliddell@earthlink.net
mailto:smcarey1984@comcast.net
mailto:ron@peckmanor.com
mailto:barjoel@tfm312.com
mailto:waicd@gwrrawai.org
mailto:Mike99336@hotmail.com
mailto:sherreholden@hotmail.com
mailto:mmloriann@gmail.com
mailto:ksmith6737@msn.com
mailto:jernjud@gmail.com
mailto:chevyguy-slm10@hotmail.com
mailto:tjyoung@centurylink.net
mailto:J_diambri@yahoo.com
mailto:miller99val@msn.com
mailto:hvalk.58@gmail.com
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Position Volunteers Serving Contact Information 
District Directors Garry and Maxine Alexander (253) 677-7812 

dd@gwrra-wa.org 

Assistant District Directors ς East 
and West 

Bob and Becky Minor (360) 633-6027 
add1@gwrra-wa.org 

Assistant District Directors ςEast 
and West 

Jesse and Eva Valentine add2@gwrra-wa.org  

District Treasurer Mike and Bijou White treasurer@gwrra-wa.org  

District Rider Educators Dennis and Terry Black educator@gwrra-wa.org 

Assistant District Rider Educators OPEN  

District Motorist Awareness Vic Parr 253-224-6420  
dma@gwrra-wa.org 

District Leadership Trainers  Roy and Pearl McKenzie  253-862-0220 
ltd@gwrra-wa.org 

District Membership 
Coordinators 

OPEN  

District WEB Master Ted Moore 360-308-0727 
webmaster@gwrra-wa.org 

District Newsletter Editor Vic Parr 253-224-6420  
newsletter@gwrra-wa.org 

Vendor Coordinators Jim Dutton 360-551-2236  
vendor@gwrra-wa.org 

District Secretary June Dutton secretary@gwrra-wa.org  

FUN Coordinator Bijou White FunCoord@gwrra-wa.org  

District Ambassador  OPEN  

mailto:dd@gwrra-wa.org
mailto:add1@gwrra-wa.org
mailto:add2@gwrra-wa.org
mailto:treasurer@gwrra-wa.org
mailto:educator@gwrra-wa.org
mailto:dma@gwrra-wa.org
mailto:ltd@gwrra-wa.org
mailto:webmaster@gwrra-wa.org
mailto:newsletter@gwrra-wa.org
mailto:vendor@gwrra-wa.org
mailto:secretary@gwrra-wa.org
mailto:FunCoord@gwrra-wa.org
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Region Directors  Don and Sharon Weber  

Assistant Region Directors  Mike and Bijou White  

Assistant Region Directors  Chuck and Betty Bonnett  

Region Rider Educators  Don Eide  

Assistant Rider Educator  Terri Black  

Region Trainers  Greg Hintz  

Region Motorist Aware ness  Doug and Donna Deskin  

Region Treasurers  Terri Chromy  

Region Membership Coordinator  Bob  and Becky Mi nor  

Assistant Region MEC  Bill and  Nancy Lea  

Region WEB Master  Mark and Sheri Bridge  

Vender Coordinator  Marry Hunter  

Region Newsletter Editor  Martie Mitchell   

Ambassadors  Garry and Dianna Domas  
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2017 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------   ------------------ 

Jun  

10 Chapter WA -D Duck Hunt  ï Flyer    Registration  

24 Chapter WA-Q Mountain Run  - Flyer  

23-25  Chapter WA -R Blue Mountain Run ï Flyer/Registration  

23-25  OR District Rally Flyer/Registration  

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------   ------------------ 

Jul  

20-22  WA District Rally  (Christmas in July)  Flyer/Registration  

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------   ------------------ 

Aug  

17-19 Region óIô Rally  ï Tillamook, OR  Flyer  

26  Chapter WA -O Whale of a Picnic  Flyer  

29-30 GWRRA Wing Ding 39 ï Grapevine, TX Website  

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------   ------------------ 

Sep 

01-02  GWRRA Wing Ding 39 ï Grapevine, TX Website  

15-17 Chapter WA -P Oyster Feed  Flyer  

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------   ------------------ 

Oct 

14  District Membership Training  

21 Chapter WA -Q Halloween  Dance 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------   ------------------ 

Dec 

09  Chapter WA -D Festival of Lights  

  

http://www.gwrra-wa.org/Flyers/2017/2017-WA-D-DuckHuntFlyer.pdf
http://www.gwrra-wa.org/Flyers/2017/2017-WA-D-Pre-RegistrationDuckHuntForm.pdf
http://gwrra-waq.org/flyers
http://gwrra-wa.org/Flyers/2017/2017-WA-R-BlueMtnRendezvous.pdf
http://www.gwrraoregondistrict.com/calendar/docs/2017/dr.pdf
http://gwrra-wa.org/Flyers/2017/2017-WA-District-Rally-Registration.pdf
http://gwrra-wav.org/flyers/Convention-Flyer-2017.pdf
http://gwrra-wa.org/Flyers/2017/2017-WA-O-WhalePicnicRegistration.pdf
http://wing-ding.org/
http://wing-ding.org/
http://www.gwrra-wa.org/Flyers/2017/2017-WA-P-OysterFeed.pdf
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GOOD OF THE ORDER 

    

 

   

  




